



March 19, 2019

Dear Plainsboro Resident:

On behalf of the Plainsboro Township Committee and Centennial Committee, I am inviting you to attend the official ribbon cutting ceremony on May 5, 2019 to commemorate the grand re-opening and dedication of the historic John Van Buren Wicoff House. The restoration was made possible by funding from the New Jersey State Historic Trust, Middlesex County and Plainsboro Township in order to reopen the house as a public museum.

The dedication will be part of our annual Founders Day event and a major part of our year-long centennial celebration. We have selected our slogan as "Plainsboro: 100 Years of Pride and Progress."

Each May, the Plainsboro community and area residents look forward to the Founders Day festivities, and this year will be particularly meaningful given that Plainsboro's founding residents signed a Declaration of Purposes almost exactly 100 years ago to the day - May 6, 1919 - in acceptance of the Township's official incorporation. Visit our centennial website at: <a href="http://www.centennial2019.com">http://www.centennial2019.com</a> or view the centennial video at <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m6TcR">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m6TcR</a> JKhLO

The celebration will begin with an expanded parade, ending at approximately 1:15 pm on municipal grounds at the historic John Van Buren Wicoff House, adjacent to the municipal building. We will host a brief ceremony, cut the ribbon and offer tours to the public.

I hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

Peter A. Cantu

Mayor of Plainsboro Township